  SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet School on Thursday 15th March 2018
Councillors present; 
Cllrs; Hirst, Richardson, Bradwell, Blackburn, Hoodless, Ellin, Buttery and Bristow.
Public present: 
L.Myers, M.Allport, P.Collier.
1798                Apologies for absence



Cllr Hart.
1799  
Declarations of interest

Cllrs Hoodless and Bradwell declared an interest in the bus shelter due to providing a quotation for this project themselves.
1800
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 22nd February 2018.
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.
1801

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Play area- Cllr Bristow performed the weekly inspections for the last month and found nothing to report upon. The book will remain with Cllr Bristow to perform the weekly inspections for the next month. 

77 High Street-the clerk has confirmed that the property will remain insured until the house sells. The weekly inspections by Cllr Hoodless found nothing to report upon. A parish council meeting scheduled for 10th April will enable the full parish council to view all tenders received and make a decision as to who to sell the property to.

Councillor resignation-following on from the recent resignation of Cllr Partington the newly co-opted Cllr Blackburn has now returned all declaration forms and register of interest forms. All were signed in front of the parish council and fully approved. The clerk will now forward the appropriate forms to ERYC and will place on the website.
Bus shelter-Cllr Hoodless has requested a bus shelter on the existing bus stop along Reedness Road (opposite Sweyne Garth) following on from residents’ complaints of having to stand on a roadside verge along a busy main road in all weathers. The clerk has now obtained four quotations and all were viewed by the parish council. To be noted Cllrs Bradwell and Hoodless left the room during all conversations due to their previous declaration of interest in this project. It was resolved to accept the quotation from Queensbury Shelters for £2589 to supply, deliver and install the chosen shelter. The clerk will obtain ERYC approval for this design and has then been instructed to apply for grant funding from the Twin Rivers windfarm fund to hopefully fund this project.
1802
 
Planning applications- 
Application for J.Shand at Ouse Bank, 129 High Street, Swinefleet to erect a detached garage ref 18/00511/PLF. SPC made the decision to fully approve this application.
1803

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors-

CCTV-members of the public L.Myers and M.Allport attended the meeting to discuss the possibility of installing CCTV in Swinefleet. The parish council have resolved to obtain further information on this proposal and have asked the clerk to obtain the legalities advice from Ernllca and further information from the crime prevention officer.
FOSPS open day-a request from Cllr Richardson was received asking for parish council permission to allow the FOSPS team to use the community fields for a proposed open day on 21st April 2018. It was resolved to allow field use for this event.

Grit-following on from the recent severe weather the clerk has asked that the grit in Cllr Hirsts shed be removed and placed into the two parish council owned grit bins to top them up in case of the return of the bad weather when the grit may be needed. It was resolved that Cllr Hirst and Cllr Bradwell will fill the two bins up with this grit on 16th March.

Dog litter bins-a request was received from P.Collier asking the parish council to purchase 3“dog litter bins” and place in designated areas along High Street in an effort to try and educate dog owners to place their dog waste in these bins. Mr Collier has kindly offered to periodically empty these bins if the parish council agree to buy them. It was resolved that the clerk obtains bin prices and ERYC approval to site these bins.

Church path-it was noticed that the church and cemetery path is moss covered making it slippery in places. It was resolved that the clerk will obtain some iron sulphate and Cllr Bradwell will apply to the pathway to eradicate the moss.
1804

Ward councillor’s report.

Not present at the meeting.
1805             
Financial matters 
The following cheques were approved for payment;

Cq no 101816  S.Belton half yearly expenses £298.20
Cq no 101817 G.Sykes £220.00
Cq no 101818 M.Brannon £240.00
Cq no 101819 S.Belton wages
1806

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Tuesday 10th April 2018 at 7.00pm.
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